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No. 621, A.] [Published July 10, 1943. 

CHAPTER 508. 

AN ACT to amend 142.10 of the statutes, relating to the priv
ileges of war veterans at the Wisconsin Gen~ral Hospital. 

The people of the state of Wisconsin, represented in senate and 
assembly, do enact as follows: 

142.10 of the statutes is amended to read: 
142.10 *'-', * WAR VETERAN'S PRIVILEGES. Any honor

ably discharged veteran of any war of the United States * * * 
shall be permitted to enter the Wisconsin general hospital and 
obtain all care including professional service at the clinic cost 
rate but not in excess of * 'x' '1' $5.90 per day. Such veteran 
must have been a resident of this state for not less than 5 years 
next immediately preceding his application for admittance. If 
sttch vete1"an does not elect to be admitted to said hospital on 
the clinic cost basis of not in excess of $5.90 per day aforesaid, 
he shall in any event when admitted as a private patient paying 
his own professional fee, be entitled to a hospital bed at a room 
charge of not to exceed $5.90, which cha1'ge shall cover blood 
transfusions and special mtrses when necessary, X-rays, special 
laboratory procedu1"es, anesthetics, operating room fees or any 
other items n01"mally charged additional to room charges for 
private patients. 

Approved July 9, 1943. 

No. 658, A.] [Published July 10, 1943. 

CHAPTER 509. 

AN ACT to amend 157.11 (9), (b) (as amended by Chapter 66, 
Laws of 1943) of the statutes, relating to minimum rate of 
interest for deposits of cemetery associations with munici
palities. 

The people of the state of Wisconsin, rep1"esented in senate and 
assembly, do enact as follows: 

157.11 (9) (b) of the statutes is amended to read: 
157.11 (9) (b) Except as hereinafter provided in respect of 

funds for the perpetual care of public mausoleums and colum
bariums money received by an association for perpetual care 


